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WP News 
March 2022 

www.wp-ra.org.uk @wesparkra 

Westminster Park Residents’ Association  

Bringing our community alive 

Let’s get together 
Looking forward to spring and summer, your 

Residents’ Association committee has been 
busy planning events to provide opportunities 
for our community to gather and enjoy each 
other’s company.  

First up is a St George’s Day Quiz on 
Saturday 23 April at the WP Community 
Centre when our knowledge will be tested 
and we can share supper and a laugh.   

Secondly is our AGM, on the evening of 
Wednesday 27 April when we will report on 
activities in the past year and provide you with 
an opportunity to ask questions, make 
suggestions and perhaps join our committee 
– there are a few vacant places. 

Thirdly will be our Jubilee Picnic and Fun 
Day on the afternoon of Saturday 4 June to 
be held on the school field at the rear of the 
Community Centre. This is still at the planning 
stage and we are forming an organising 
committee - we would welcome any 
volunteers to join the committee or simply put 
their names forward as willing helpers on the 
day. We will also be looking for people to help 
us provide entertainment, catering and stalls 
on the day and particularly want to give local 
people the opportunity to showcase their 
offering. Contact me for more details. 

Thank you to all of you who came to our 
special Christmas Lights Switch-on at the 
WP shops in December. The lights in the 
trees opposite the shops have been 
functioning erratically and it has been decided 
to rewire them. This will involve quite a lot of 
expenditure, some of which will be paid for by 
your subscriptions. We would also be very 

grateful for any donations to help fund it. 
Work continues on the Wrexham Road 

housing development with consequent 
disruption on Lache Lane, Circular Drive, 
Whaddon Drive and Greenacre Road in 
connection with the provision of sewerage 
services. I would like to thank Peter Cocker, 
from our Wrexham Road subcommittee, for 
monitoring the work on behalf of WPRA and 
communicating so effectively with the Council, 
the contractors and residents. 

I am greatly saddened to report the passing 
of Bob Tricklebank, another member of that 
committee for many years. Bob had a great 
eye for detail when examining plans and 
assessing proposals and his wise counsel will 
be missed by all of us. We pass on our 
deepest sympathies to his family.  
    Recent work on the Wrexham Road site 
has involved the felling of trees and removal 
of hedges which must be done between 
October and March to avoid disturbing 
nesting birds. On land adjacent to Greenacre 
Road a number of trees, marked for 
preservation, have been felled apparently by 
mistake. My thanks go to local residents for 
drawing this to the attention of our 
councillors so quickly. It serves to show that 
we must all remain aware of the potential 
destruction of natural resources which the 
developers have said will be conserved. 
    Ground clearance has also started on the 
Local Wildlife Site between Lache Lane and 
Winkwell Drive where trees have been felled 
on the lane leading to the site, so this small 
green enclave is also about to be built upon. I 
am sure we will be keeping a close eye on the 
works as they progress. 

Following the success of our Community 
Tidy Up last September we are hoping to 
organise another one during the Spring. 
Watch our website and FB page.  

Finally, we are always happy to hear from 
you if you have suggestions or ideas about 
how our neighbourhood can be improved. 

 
 

Jennifer Crew 
chair@wp-ra.org.uk, 07515 612082 

4-11 March 6pm – Chester International 

Film Festival, at Storyhouse 

Friday 11 March 7pm - Concert,  

St Mary’s, Handbridge 

Thursday 17 March 2pm – Evergreen talk - 
‘Life in Styal Women’s Prison’, Community 

Centre      

Thursday 21 April 2pm – Evergreen talk - 
‘Wirral’s Historic Dee Coastline’. Community 

Centre 

Saturday 23 April – WPRA Quiz Night at 

the Community Centre 

Sunday 24 April – ‘Pirates of Penzance’ 
workshop and performance, Chester 

Operatic Society, St Mary’s Creative Space 

Sunday 24 April – Croquet Taster 

Sessions, Westminster Park 

26-30 April – Anniversary afternoons at 

Interiors shop 

Friday 13 May 7pm – Concert - St Mary’s, 

Handbridge  

Saturday 21 & Sunday 22 May – Chester 
Model Railway Club Open Day, St 

Bartholomew’s. 

What’s On ! 

All residents are welcome at the 

AGM of Westminster Park 
Residents’ Association 
to be held on Wednesday 27 April  
at 8pm in WP Community Centre 

 

The above AGM is to be held to report 
on the Association’s activities in the 
past year and elect Committee 
Officers and members. Residents can 
raise matters of concern. 
 

If you wish to raise any matters or 
propose anyone to join the Committee 
please let the Secretary, Penny White, 
know by Wednesday 6 April 2022. 
Email: pennywhite@sky.com  or  via 
WPRA postbox, S J Bebbington 
Butchers, Westminster Park shops. 

mailto:chair@wp-ra.org.uk
mailto:pennywhite@sky.com
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News from your Councillors 

 No crossing, as yet 
 In response to queries raised by local 

residents, councillors requested that two 
separate assessments be undertaken by the 
Highways department on the Wrexham Road 
near the Ashgrove nursery. Both gave the 
result that the volume of traffic on this stretch 
of the road is not at a level where a safe 
crossing is required. As traffic is increasing, 
councillors have asked that this be kept under 
review and have offered funds from their 
members’ budget towards another 
assessment in the future. 

 Making good 
 Although the works on Whaddon Drive 

were completed in January, there remains 
much damage to the road, pavements and 
grass verges to be fully repaired. Residents’ 
concerns have been communicated to the 
Highways Officers and we have been 
informed that CW&C will meet the developers 
and the contractor to agree a plan and a 
timetable, in line with legislation. It is noted 
that although the repairs are to be undertaken 
as soon as possible, some may have to be 
delayed until better weather arrives in spring. 

 Pavement clear up 
 After years of neglect, work was finally 

done on Overleigh Road, Grosvenor Bridge, 
Wrexham Road and Lache Lane to clear the 
pavements and make it safe for pedestrians 
to walk. 

 Air Investigation 
 Following our request that the air quality 

near schools be monitored, a device has 
been installed to measure the quantity of 
nitrogen dioxide in the air on the Old 
Wrexham Road.  Monitoring will continue for 
at least 12 months and results will be 
published on the council website next year. 

 Westminster Park Activity 
 We would like to thank volunteers for the 

amazing work they are all doing in 
Westminster Park; creating a pond and paths, 
planting trees and wild flowers and much 
more.  

 BMX will be back in business 
 We asked Highways to inspect the 

condition of the BMX track at Westminster 
Park as a recent Royal Society for Prevention 
of Accidents inspection had identified the 
need for new surfacing. There is funding to 
cover the cost of the restoration and repair 
work will take place as soon as possible. 

 Croquet Pavilion  
 The refurbishment of the exterior of this 

building will be undertaken by the council 
within the financial year. We are also 
continuing to work with Park staff to find a 
reliable and cost effective water sprinkling 
system. 

 Councillors’ Budget 
 We were delighted to award funds to 

undertake repair work and rewiring of the 
Christmas lights and to purchase wild flowers 
seeds for the Park. 

 If you have any community projects or 
ideas for improvements to the local area 
please do not hesitate to contact us - Cllr 
Razia Daniels and Cllr Neil Sullivan. We hold 
monthly street surgeries on the first Saturday 
of every month outside the Westminster Park 
Shops 10.30 - 11.45am.   
 
Councillor Razia Daniels -  
01244 312392 or 07481 234411 
razia.daniels@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 

Councillor Neil Sullivan -  
07709 376876 or 01244 671099 
neil.sullivan@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk  

Wildlife areas in Westminster Park  

The rustle of spring 

 The coming of spring and looking forward 
to summer offers gardeners all the delights 
and challenges of growing new plants and 
nurturing old favourites.   

 It also heralds the 2022 season of 
Gardening Club talks to be held at the 
Community Centre and visits around the 
country: 

 Wednesday 6 April, 8pm.  Barbara Moth’s 
subject will be: The History of Grosvenor 
Park and the grounds of the Law College, 
Christleton 

 Our first outing of the year is on Sunday 15 
May to Tirley Garth Gardens.  Designed by 
Thomas Hayton Mawson, this Grade II Arts 
& Crafts garden should be displaying 
rhododendrons at their very best. 

 Saturday 4 June.  The Gardening Club will 
have a plant stall at the Jubilee Picnic. 

 Wednesday 6 July.  Visit to Greenfield 
Valley Heritage Museum in the company of 
Ray Bailey who has recreated historic 
gardens on site. 

 Wednesday 19 October, 8pm.  Sharon 
Nolan, well known for her award-winning, 
innovative and eye-catching flower 
arrangements will speak about growing 
flowers and plants for arranging and giving 
tips on how best to display them once cut. 
 
 Full details of our talks and visits will be on 

the WPRA website and we look forward to 
catching up with green-fingered friends and 
neighbours in the coming months. 

 Friends of Westminster Park volunteers continue to plan 
and work on various projects in the park and have recently 
been visited by wildlife experts from Chester Zoo who were 
impressed by progress so far. There are now plans for 
volunteers to assist Zoo outreach staff when local schools bring 
pupils to explore the wildlife sites in the park. 

 The work schedule for spring includes spreading a mulch of 
shredded Christmas trees on path surfaces through the woods 
and in the dog run area. The pond, recently lined with puddling 
clay (kindly supplied by Councillor Neil Sullivan), has been 
encircled with branches to deter dogs from going in and getting 
covered with sticky mud. Lots of log piles and turf mounds have 
been created for wildlife to inhabit. Keep an eye out for information boards in the near future. 

 Anyone who would like to be involved is welcome to join in on any Wednesday, 10-12, 
currently in the area near the BMX track. Boots and gloves are essential, as are a few garden 
tools whilst safety glasses are advised. The volunteers are appealing for bird and bat boxes, if 
anyone would like to make a few – please contact them for a template. They also need sand, 
pebbles and sandstone blocks for use in the wildlife area. More information is available from 

Annemarie at macfadyenfamily@sky.com or Linda at 
shuttleworths@talktalk.net.  
    The annual general meeting was held on 12 January 
(minutes available on FoWP website). The main area of 
concern remains the future of the café, changing rooms and 
toilets, especially given the lack of council funds or support for a 
replacement building. FoWP will continue focus on this and 
would be delighted to hear from anyone who has thoughts or 
suggestions to help tackle this issue. 
 
 

(Photos by Razia Daniels) 

mailto:razia.daniels@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
mailto:neil.sullivan@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
mailto:macfadyenfamily@sky.com
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The 18th Chester Brownies - Brownies Innovating 

Evergreen 55+ Club 

Tuition 
 

SATS/ Entrance exams 2022/23?  
 NOW is the time to start preparing! 

 English/ Maths/ Non-verbal/  
Verbal Reasoning 

Tuition for KS2 tests, or general help  
with literacy or numeracy (5-11years) 

 by experienced tutor. 
 Reasonable rates: ring 01244 675431. 

 Children in Belgrave School celebrated 
Chinese New Year – The Year of the Tiger - 
in many ways.  Applying their learning skills, 
pupils used ordinal numbers to discuss 
where animals should be placed in the Jade 
Emperor’s race in the Story of the Chinese 
Zodiac, whilst phonics were very useful in 
for writing and speaking Cantonese and 
Mandarin. 

 In the Chinese restaurant, children role 
played eating a meal using chopsticks and 
they also made lanterns and created tigers 
with paints and collage. 

Belgrave School -  
Year of the Tiger ! 

 The New Year session in January got 
off to a flying start with over 50 members 
and visitors joining us to hear a talk on 
Thomas Brassey.  Our AGM in February 
was well attended, with a good fun quiz to 
round off the afternoon. 

 Our planned 2022 programme is well 
underway with a variety of speakers 
booked, events in hand and a Supper Club 
programme organised for the year. The 
programme is advertised on the WPRA 
website, notice boards and available at our 
monthly sessions on the third Thursday of 
the month, 2 - 3.30pm, in the Westminster Park Community Centre. 

 Membership costs £10 per year and for insurance purposes members have to be a 
member of the Westminster Park Residents’ Association.  

    New members are always welcome, if you 
would like to come along and have a taster 
session for a charge of £2, we would be 
pleased to welcome you as our guest. 
    For further enquiries contact: 
Sandra Magilton: 01244 677373 / 
sandymagilton@googlemail.com 
Penny White: pennywhite@sky.com  

    To celebrate the North West Region’s 50th birthday, 18th Chester 
Brownies have been introduced to a variety of activities including 
hoola hooping, crafting and some of the dance crazes that have hit 
the dance floors in the past half century.   
 
    Working on the Innovate Badge, the girls 
made edible architecture and designed their 
own version of the Macarena, whilst a 
session with X-plore resulted in a wonderful 
range of fragrant bath bombs. 
 
    Next, there will be a visit from Ruth and 
her Hearing dog, Iker, to demonstrate how 

his special skills keep her safe, after which a fundraising event will be 
organised to sponsor a Hearing puppy. 

Evergreen members enjoying a talk on Thomas Brassey  

mailto:sandymagilton@googlemail.com
mailto:pennywhite@sky.com
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Fully Insured & Infection Control Trained  

Domestic / commercial cleaning 
Loyalty card rewards for regulars  

www.facebook.com/longhurstslaundrycleaning 
07454 005305  

www.longhursts-cleaning.co.uk  
 

Call today for a free, no obligation quote. 
 Incredible Edible Westminster Park have 

been busy tending the vegetables growing in 
their planters on Castlecroft Road and are 
delighted with how well everything is growing, 
with the sad exception of the potatoes which 
suffered with the frost; there were just enough 
for a tasty Spanish omelette! Currently the 
chard and pak choi are ready to harvest, so 
please help yourselves. A specially made 
shelving unit is in place for anyone who wants 
to take part in plant swapping. If you are 
leaving seedlings and cuttings, clear labelling 
is very much appreciated!  

 Thanks to funding received from the 

Cheshire West Covid Recovery Fund, we can 
now announce our presence with a 
permanent Incredible Edible sign and 
purchase seeds, plants and tools ready for 
the next growing season. Further support is in 
the offing as Incredible Edible has been 
selected as a Co-op Local Community Fund 
project with a donation being made each time 
you swipe your Co-op membership card. You 
can help us by becoming a Co-op member (if 
you aren’t already) and then selecting 
Incredible Edible via  https://
membership.coop.co.uk/causes/65358. 

 We’re on the lookout for more growing 
sites in the area and would like to plant more 
fruit trees and bushes in the green spaces - if 
you have any ideas, please let us know.  

 New volunteers are always welcome - no 
experience necessary! Contact us via 
facebook/ instagram @Edible 
WestminsterPark  or email 
ediblewestminsterpark@gmail.com and 
remember volunteers also meet on Sundays 
at 10.30am - do come and join us! 

There are a number of noticeboards in the 
area on which you can display notifications 
of events, etc.  Here are the details of the 
persons you need to contact: 
Community Notice board, Castlecroft 
Road (no trade notices) 
Martin Amesbury 01244 679271 
Brian Westcott 01244 675431  
Notice boards at Lache Lane and Hough 
Green entrances to Westminster Park 
Sue Britton 01244 677936 
WPRA Notice board, Bebbington & 
Williams Fishmongers 

 Did you know you can advertise your 
unwanted items or business services on the 
WPRA Notice Board? 

 Charges are free for household/personal 
items, £5.00 for trade/services, for a period 
of 3 months. 

 To advertise, contact Sandra Magilton 
01244 677373 or Jennifer Crew 07515 
612082. 

Access to Community Noticeboards 

WP News is published by the Westminster 
Park Residents’ Association with the 
understanding that from the information 
presented therein, there can be no 
responsibility as to the accuracy or legality of 
the content on the part of the WPRA. Views 
expressed are not necessarily those of the 
Editor or Committee of the WPRA. 

 There is always a lot of activity at the 
Community Centre which is home to a pre-
school group, Weight Watchers, karate, 
ballet fitness, yoga, Pilates and stretching 
fitness. Bridge players can get a game, as 
can darts players, where there are leagues 
on Mondays and Tuesdays. Christian 
worship takes place on Sunday mornings, 
there is a social drop in on the first Thursday 
afternoon of the month whilst the Evergreen 
club for the over-55s has now resumed its 
regular meetings on the third Thursday of the 
month. More details and contacts can be 
found via Community Centre Activities on the 
WPRA website. 

 Folk are warmly encouraged to visit for a 
drink – the bar is open every evening plus 
Saturday and Sunday lunchtimes with the 
added attractions of pool and table football.  

 The committee and staff at the Community 
Centre work hard to offer a warm welcome to 
everyone and are always keen to hear of any 
suggestions for future events or functions at 
the centre. They can be contacted on 01244 
671243, where you can leave a message, or 
pop in to the centre after 7.30pm to speak to 
a member of staff.  

Looking forward to summer and beyond 
What’s happening at Westminster Park Community Centre 

Edible Delights 

Westminster Park Residents’ 
Association 

 

St. George’s Day  
            Quiz 

Saturday 23 April, 7.30pm 
at the Community Centre 

 

 

Tickets £10 include a full buffet  
 

 

and are available from Sandra 
Magilton tel 01244 677373 or  
SJ Bebbington’s butchers. 

Jubilee Picnic & Fun Day 
Saturday 4 June 

 

Could you entertain a crowd? 
Provide superb food? Offer an 
enticing shopping opportunity? 

Promote your local organisation or 
club? Run a fun event for kids? 

 

We are looking for you to help us 
create a fun community event to 
celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee. 
If you have an idea, please share it 
– get in touch. 

Jennifer Crew 
07515 612082  

Spring Working Party at WP shops  

10 am, Sunday 10 April  

Bring gloves and tools. 

http://www.facebook.com/longhurstslaundrycleaning
http://www.longhursts-cleaning.co.uk/
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/65358
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/65358
mailto:ediblewestminsterpark@gmail.com
mailto:ediblewestminsterpark@gmail.com
mailto:ediblewestminsterpark@gmail.com
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Sing Out Loud 

Spring Talks  

 The Handbridge W I  has scheduled two 
interesting talks for their spring meetings: in 
March the subject is ‘A Life Less Plastic; and 
in April the group will receive a visit from the 
Blood Bikes to learn about how volunteers 
work to assist the NHS.  

 New members are always welcome (first 
three meetings are free).   

 Join them on the first Tuesday of the 
month, 7.30pm in St Mary’s Centre.   

 Contact Maureen for more details:  
 01244 671304. 

 

Music by the Bridge 

 
    We are delighted to announce a series of 
concerts in the church, starting at 7pm and 
lasting no more than an hour, followed by a 
glass of wine in church.   
    The musical events are:  
Friday 11th March, 7pm - Jane Williams and 
Friends - a selection of music for wind 
ensemble by the Chester Philharmonic Wind 

Players  

Friday 13th May, 7pm - Musicians from the 
King's School - Including brass and choral 

groups from the school  

Friday 10th June, 7pm - Jane Williams and 
Friends - An evening of music with a 

woodwind ensemble  

Friday 8th July, 7pm - Silver Singers and St 
Mary's Youth Choir - A concert of well-
known songs from the groups, as well as 

some instrumental solos.  
 

    No tickets are required but donations will 
go towards the Choral Scholarship fund. 

 CIFF 2022, incorpora-
ting Animation Festival, is 
curated by Chester Film 
Society, in association 
with Storyhouse and the 
Institute for Social 
Responsibility at Edge Hill 
University.  

 The festival includes 6 
films (3 on exclusive 
preview), along with 
opening night and closing 
night drinks receptions. A 
free drink comes with your 
ticket. 

 Tickets are available on 
Storyhouse website www.storyhouse.com/chester-international-film-festival.  

 For more details, please find us on Facebook or follow us on our website: 
chesterfilmsociety.co.uk 

Chester International Film Festival 2022 

Grosvenor Museum Society - Two 
lectures with ‘watery’ themes! 

Spring talks at the Grosvenor Museum, all 
visitors welcome.  
 

Tuesday 19 April at 2.00pm 
Chris Kay - ‘ The History of Ellesmere 
Port’s Boat Museum’ 
 

     Chris will talk about the origins and 
development of this local museum and give 
insights into the curious life of the bargees 
who lived, raised families and worked 
throughout the country on our canals and 
navigable rivers. Entrance is £5.00, payable 
on the door. Doors open 1.30. 
 

Friday 10 May, evening lecture at 7.00pm 
Michael Blackburn - ‘Canals of North 
Wales’ – The canalisation of the River Dee 
and the River Clwyd  and canals at 
Dolgarrog, Maentwrog and Tremadoc. 
 

     Mike Blackburn delivers informative and 
lively fully illustrated talks which are based 
on his own researches into local history. This 
talk will show how these giant engineering 
projects of the 18th and 19th centuries have 
changed the shape of our countryside and 
coast. Entrance is £5.00, payable on the 
door. Doors open 6.30pm. 

 Chester Operatic Society is celebrating 
its centenary by staging a production of ‘Me 
and My Girl’ at Storyhouse on 8-11 June.  
Rehearsals take place at St Mark’s Church 
Hall and there is still time for new members to 
join the chorus. Tickets will be on sale shortly. 

 There is also the chance to join in a 
workshop day and concert performance of 
‘Pirates of Penzance’ on Sunday 24 April. 
The workshop costs £20, no auditions are 
necessary and optional rehearsals (which 
take place prior to the workshop day) are fun, 
albeit with the serious intention of achieving a 
good performance standard. Audience tickets 
for the evening cost £10. For further 
information about these singing opportunities 
contact Chris Westcott 01244 675431, or 
brianwestcott48@gmail.com. 

www.theinteriorsshop.co.uk 

9 Castle Croft Road, Chester CH4 7QD 
01244 678 444 

Looking for interior 
design advice? 

 
We have a team of 

experts ready to help, 
offering FREE advice 

& support. 

 The Interiors Shop | Showroom & Consultancy 

 

 
THE INTERIORS SHOP 

 

https://chesterfilmfans.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ffb999c7c222f5e5d6e1ca638&id=526c2d583f&e=5246b3cae8
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ELENA’S CAKE COMPANY 

 
Stunningly scrumptious wedding and 

celebration cakes! 
Based locally on Lache Lane. 

Supplying North West England and North 
Wales areas. 

Web: WeddingCakeCheshire.com 
Email: ElenasCakeCo@hotmail.com 

Social media: 
@ElenasCakeCompany 

 Chester Croquet Club at Westminster 
Park is an inclusive, friendly and caring centre 
of croquet in the heart of the community.  

 There are four well kept lawns, a fully 
equipped pavilion and good quality 
equipment. 

 Croquet is an adaptable game that can suit 
many people. Men and women play on equal 
terms, and relatively young children can pick 
the basic game up quickly.  

 People play croquet because they enjoy it. 
They may play in serious tournaments all 
over the country or they may just enjoy a 
potter in the sunshine.  

 At all levels, meeting friends, having a 
natter or simply having fun are very important 

parts of the game.  
The club had a 
record attendance 
at its annual taster 
sessions in April 
and welcomed 30 
new members. 
During the season 
there are regular 
social fundays 
where members 

are encouraged to bring friends and family 
along, as well as roll up sessions, coaching 
and internal competitions.  

The club is involved in two community 
projects, one with people who have mental 
health issues due to social isolation and 
anxiety around the pandemic, and the other 
with local schools. 

 Chester Croquet Club is happy to welcome 
anyone who is keen to have a go at this 
fascinating and stimulating game; a game of 
skill and strategy, angles and guile.  

Welcome to Croquet! 

Spring into Fitness 

 There are lots of opportunities to get out 
and improve your health and fitness 
happening in this area. If your favourite sport 
is not mentioned, why not contact us for 
inclusion in a future newsletter? 

 

 WP Walking for Health Group  
 Do you want to get fitter after all the 

lockdown inactivity and make new friends? If 
yes, then consider joining our walking group. 
We meet every Tuesday at 10.30am outside 
the cafe on WP for a leisurely walk of 3 - 4 
miles, mostly on pavements, avoiding difficult 
ground. Well behaved dogs are welcome and 
membership of the group is not restricted to 
the Westminster Park area. 

 For more details, contact Fred Whiteley on 
01244 675085. 

 

 Crown Green Bowls at WP 

 The two bowling greens in the park are 

available for the public to play bowls, free of 
charge, except when the WP Bowls Club 
have league games every other Monday night 
and on Tuesday and Friday afternoons. 

 If you would like some coaching and the 
use of some woods, please contact Martin 
Amesbury on 01244 679271. 

Chester Model Railway Club - News 

    The club hopes to hold an Open Day and 
Exhibition on Saturday 21 and Sunday 22 
May at St Bartholomew’s Church in Sealand 
where there will be a large stall for model 

locos and accessories.   

    Summer plants for the garden will also be 
available to buy. For further details, contact 

Colin Dollimore on 01244 629167. 

Membership renewal reminder 

    Many thanks to all who have applied for 
their membership of WPRA. As someone 
once said: ‘Every little helps’ and your £3 
(which is only 25p per month) enables the 
association to keep working on behalf of 
residents and the community.  If you would 
like to join the WPRA, details appear on the 
leaflet included inside this newsletter. 

Pickleball - a sport for all 

Last year, during your walks in the park, you 
might have noticed a group of people 
enjoying themselves on the public tennis 
courts, playing a weird game, with an even 
weirder name, Pickleball. In case you 
wonder why you don’t see us anymore, it is 
because we play indoors during the winter. 
We will come back to Westminster Park as 
soon as the weather allows and if you'd like 
to give pickleball a go, stop and talk to us 

and we can arrange a taster day!  

    After much planning and a rather long 
wait, all new LED lighting has finally been 
installed at Glan Aber Tennis Club, to the 
joy of members who are now finding their 
evening games to be greatly enhanced by 
the increased lumens! The club has also 
provided funding for the replacement of 
lighting on the public courts to improve the 
facility for evening games. At the same 
time, the club has also improved the fencing 
surrounding the courts, some of which was 
badly damaged by Storm Arwen. 
    Glan Aber Tennis Club welcomes new 
members – adults and juniors. Full details 
on how to join and cost of membership can 
be found on the club’s website: 
www.glanaber.com 

Brilliant lighting at Glan Aber 

 Last year, a number of local residents took 
part in ‘Hedgehog Watch’, a community 
science project set up to record garden 
wildlife using a camera trap that captures 
night time activity in their gardens. Once a 
bank of information has been assimilated 
and assessed, it is hoped that this will assist 
communities to create and enhance habitat 
features for hedgehogs to thrive. People are 
invited to apply for a camera to set up in their 
gardens for three weeks and then return it. 
There are 100 cameras and the project will 
run monthly. For a chance to take part, go to 
https://www.chesterzoo.org/what-you-can-do/
hedgehog-watch/ to read the terms and 
conditions and register your interest. 

The secret life of hedgehogs 

mailto:ElenasCakeCo@hotmail.com
https://www.chesterzoo.org/what-you-can-do/hedgehog-watch/
https://www.chesterzoo.org/what-you-can-do/hedgehog-watch/
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Treasurer:   Sue Britton           677936 
Editor:          Andrea Hopkinson  

   newsletter@wp-ra.org.uk 
Website Co-ordinator:   Dave Craggs     682407 
                                     webmaster@wp-ra.org.uk  

Other Committee members 

Olwen Bellis           678719 
Pauline Brown                                           679823 
Tracey Casey 
Susan Eva           676697 
Karen Liddle 
Annemarie Macfadyen 
Sandra Magilton                 677373 
Richard Short                         678559 
Brian Westcott                                           675431 
 

Clubs & organisations based in  
Westminster Park 
Please let the Editor know if details are  
incorrect or you have an organisation to list. 
Belgrave Badminton Club:  Khal 07786 080089 
Belgrave Pre-School:               Ashley Middleton
               07761 816891  
Bowls:                        Martin Amesbury    679271 
Bridge Club:                         Nick Ryan    675923 
Chester Road Runners:               Gill Warburton  
                           chesterroadrunners@gmail.com 
Cricket:                                     Tirumala Dayama  

dayamatirumala@googlemail.com          
Croquet:                          John Dawson    675929 
Evergreen (Over 55’s Club):     Sandra Magilton
            677373 
Friends of Westminster Park:       Steve Telford 
              07976 712339          
Gardening Club:    Mary Pole    674439 
Junior Football:       Peter Burke  07798 576790 
Lache and Westminster Park Local History 
Group:        Linda Shuttleworth  679791 
Model Railway Club:    Colin Dollimore   629167 
National Women’s Register:   Betty McLoughlin 
            677680 
Nordic Walking Group:       Ted Rose 
                                                       01928 722334 
Rotary Club, Chester Riverside:  
             Colin Dollimore  629167                           
Shotokan Karate Club:                Dave Craggs
               07711 009041 
St Mary's Church Parish Office:          671202 
Tennis - Glan Aber Tennis Club:      Sue Britton
            677936 
Westminster Park Community Assoc:  671243 
Westminster Park Walking for Health Club: 
               Fred Whiteley  675085 
WI, Handbridge:         Maureen  671304     

SCOUTING: 
     Group Scout Leader:               Susan Jones 

bsusanjones@aol.com 
     Beavers (Wed 6.15 to 7.15pm):Jane Shorthall      

07890 159545 
     Cubs (Mon 6.30 to 8pm):         Simon Duggan 

18rowallancubs@gmail.com 
     Cubs (Thur 6.30 to 8pm):            Chris Owens  

     01244 676691 
     Scouts (Wed 7.30 to 9pm):       Michael Glass 

eighteenthchesterscouts@outlook.com 
     Explorer Scouts (Tuesday): Sharon Johnson 
GUIDING: 
     Rainbows (Wednesday):   Krystina Littlehales 
              07860 845402 
     Brownies (Tuesday):  Jan Hooper      674701 
     Guides: Krystina Littlehales  07860 845402 

The information section 

    In the world of Interiors, it’s time to 
celebrate! Despite the recent turbulent 
trading conditions, the store is confidently 
approaching its fourth anniversary in April.     
There are plans afoot to mark the occasion 
and to thank their loyal, enthusiastic 
customers – especially those in the WP 
community. Look out for complimentary fizz 
each afternoon and competitions for amazing 
prizes from Tuesday 26 –Saturday 30 April.  
Meanwhile, Interiors now showcases blinds, 
shades, shutters and awnings from Luxaflex 
and invites you to visit the store for advice 
and expert guidance on custom-made 
window coverings.   
    Store hours are 10-4, Tuesday-Saturday. 

Flags out for Interiors 

 Westminster Park is peppered with 
businesses of all sorts and perhaps we have 
become more aware of them in recent times, 
as we pounded the pavements of the area 
during lockdown walks.  Many of us prefer 
being able to call on local services; so in this 
and future editions, the newsletter will focus 
on some of the people offering their skills and 
services to our community and beyond. 

 Blue Finch Furniture was set up by 
James Knowlson in 2021 as a new venture.  
Deciding to capitalise on his interest in 
furniture design and construction, James 
studied at Waters and Acland Furniture 
School in the Lake District. He designs and 
makes bespoke furniture for his customers, 
including bookcases and storage solutions 

that make best use of 
space available. He is 
also providing a 
handyman service for 
smaller household 
maintenance tasks 
like internal and 
external painting and 
assembling flat pack 
furniture.   

 James lives in 
Westminster Park with his family and says his 
aim is to provide a reliable, efficient and 
courteous service to members of the local 
community and invites you to contact him for 
a chat about any prospective work   
(07860 384145). 

On our doorstep 

CO-OP Re-cycling 

     If you industriously re-cycle your waste on 
a weekly basis, you may have been 
frustrated by the amount of soft plastic which 
cannot be put into the council’s grey box – 
the peel-back coverings on fruit boxes, 
plastic bags etc. Now, thanks to the Co-op in 
WP, all of this can be put into a dedicated 
container which is located to the right of the 
exit from the shop, for recycling. Other 
supermarkets offer this too, but this is right 
on our doorstep and is already being well 
used. Of course, it would be good not to 
generate this type of waste at all, but that is 
another story. If you have thoughts or tips for 
avoiding plastic waste, why not let us know 
and we can share them in future issues? 

    As most of us are aware, the green garden 
waste collection will need to be paid for in 
future. The cost is £40 and residents need to 
opt into the service.   
   Terms and conditions can be found here: 
www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/
residents/waste-and-recycling/garden-waste-

collection.aspx. 
 

    Take note that it costs £40 whether you 
subscribe now (collections resumed from the 
end of February) or later in the year. If you 
are in receipt of full council tax reduction, 
25% (£10) will be deducted from the charge. 

Garden waste collection charge 

mailto:newsletter@wp-ra.org.uk
mailto:webmaster@wp-ra.org.uk
mailto:chesterroadrunners@gmail.com
mailto:dayamatirumala@googlemail.com
http://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/waste-and-recycling/garden-waste-collection.aspx
http://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/waste-and-recycling/garden-waste-collection.aspx
http://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/waste-and-recycling/garden-waste-collection.aspx
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Our local businesses 
 Bebbington & Williams Fishmonger 

&  

Fresh Fruit & Veg 
 
 

55 Five Ashes Road, Westminster Park 

01244 678 900 

bebbingtonandwilliams@gmail.com 
 

Your local supplier of Fresh Fish, Seafood,  

Fruit & Vegetables – available daily 
 

Mon-Fri 8:30am to 5:30pm 

Saturday 8:30 to 4pm 
 

Follow us on Facebook:  

Bebbington & Williams Fishmongers  

 
 
 
 

53 Five Ashes Road, Westminster Park 

01244 682 424 

sjbebbingtonbutchers@gmail.com 
 

Your Local Traditional Butchers & Delicatessen 
We offer a wide range of products, not just meat! 

Side Dishes, Jam, Chutney & Sauces 

& Gluten Free Options 

Mon-Fri 8am to 5:30pm, Saturday 8am to 4pm. 

Check out our website:  

sjbebbingtonbutchers.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook & Instagram. 

 
 
 

 

Passports, family and children’s portraits, 
newborn, cake smashes and events. 

70 Lower Bridge Street, Chester CH1 1RU 

davewilliamsphotography.co.uk  
 

01244 344164 

CHRIS PAGE PLASTERING 
EST. 1988 

For all plastering requirements including: 
Float and skim 

Plastering/re-skims 
Coving/Cornice work 
Dry-lining/Rendering 

Tel: 07754 884565  

CASEY CLEANING 
 

Local cleaning company based in  
Westminster Park.  

Regular or one off cleans. 
High standard of cleaning.  

Available for holiday & BnB lets.  
Call us on 07957 438533 or 07748 335602. 

DJE ELECTRICIAN 
I offer a complete domestic electrical service.   

Part P registered.  No job too small.   
Why not try me, an experienced professional,  

for a reliable and friendly service?   
Call for a no obligation quote and advice: 

Dom:  07905 468817 
djelly@tiscali.co.uk 

Chester Family Church 
Cheshire 

Celebrating the life of Jesus Christ every  
Sunday morning at Westminster Park  

Community Centre, 10.00 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. 
01244  795710. Mob: 07757 640203  

  www.cfccheshire.co.uk 
email: cfccheshire@googlemail.com 

Is walking a pain? 

Contact  INSTEP PODIATRY 
HPC Registered Podiatrist/Chiropodist 

Nails/Corns/Callus/Cracked Heels 
Gait Analysis and Orthotics/Sports Injuries 

Nail Surgery 
1a Moorcroft Mews, High St, Saltney, Chester 

  Tel: 01244 671226  

PLUMBSTRUCT SERVICES 
Chester based company providing a wide  

range of skills and trades: 
Plumbing and heating – general building work 
Bathrooms and kitchens – joinery – floor and 
wall tiling – guttering and outside drainage – 

decking – fencing and landscaping –  
loft insulation 

all aspects of property maintenance 
All work insured and guaranteed. 

City & Guilds qualified 
Totally trustworthy – references available. 

Contact Russ for free quote –  
any job, whether large or small. 

Mobile 07944 685260   

Email: russwhite99@hotmail.co.uk    

A. C. GROUNDTEC 
Est. 2001 

All types of ground work 
  

   Dig outs        Fencing     Block paving        

  Tarmac        Ponds         Wall building   

 Patios           Features     Paving                

Planting       Decking     Turf laying 
 

Client recommendations and  

Photographs of previous jobs  

available to view. 

Good quality sheds available at  

discount prices for supply and build. 

Tel: 01244 204081  Mob: 07904 445609 

Email: acgroundtec@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 
 
 

Save up to 50% off main dealer service/repairs  
without affecting your manufacturer’s warranty. 

All makes car servicing, repair and MOT. 
Services available from £110 inc. VAT, 

MOT £45. 
Free collection and delivery service 

Free courtesy vehicles; free wash and vac 
Units 5&6, Ketlan Court, River Lane, 

Saltney, CH4 8SB.  Tel: 01244 680777 
www.saundersforservice.co.uk 
phil@saundersforservice.co.uk 

 
 

 

  

WP News is delivered to over 1400 households in the Westminster Park area. 
To advertise, please call Jennifer Crew on 07515 612082 or email newsletter@wp-ra.org.uk 

 
Chester Business Park 

Dental Practice 
 General and cosmetic dentistry 

 Clear removable and fixed braces 
 Implants        Smile makeovers 

 Practice Plan 
 Interest free finance 

 Free parking       Ground level  

Honeycomb West, Chester CH4 9QH 
01244 950 616          info@dentologicum.co.uk 

  All aspects of decorating & ceramic tiling 

  Reliable & friendly service 

  Competitive rates 

  References available 

  Please call for a no-obligation quote 

  Tel:     07985 113835      or 

     email   f333ran@sky.com 

PYRAMID DECORATING 
 & TILING SERVICES 

BARRY LEESON  
EST. 2000 

Chester Road, Broughton, CH4 0DL 

01244 530220 
info@johnknowlesfunerals.co.uk 
www.johnknowlesfunerals.co.uk 

Our service is 100% professional and  
100% personal. 

We will guide you through all legalities and  
paperwork, helping you with every decision 
along the way, from the arrangement itself to 

the organising of any extras  
you may wish to add. 
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